ETRPC Minutes, Nov 15, 2014
Michael Kowalczyk, Chair

Approval of the Minutes from October 18, 2013 @ 11:31am
Reports and Announcements

Mike:
· The student innovation award information we updated is now put in place on the website 
· Previously we discussed the possibility of having students that have not passed a prerequisite course to be automatically dropped from any future course they have registered for (before the beginning of the next semester) - Prereqs request cannot be accomplished because the updates to the software are slow, but the software vendor does take requests for upgrades. Mike suggested getting a list of students that have not passed prereqs with approving grades from the department head/chair for the time being. 
New Business

Felicia: EduCause non-profit to research study of undergrads of technology ECAR study completed April 2013 comparing our students (761 undergrad students completed the survey) to other universities. Study results will be e-mailed to us so departments can view the results and decide which parts are pertinent.  Discussion ensued: the results may help us understand issues such as mobile apps development; how devices are used/perceived so professors have an understanding of what students want/need; the EduCause company may do another study using faculty to gain insights/perspective of how faculty use technology for education.
Felicia: SIGNALS – a software that reads gradebook data within EduCat, being pilot tested by 8 faculty, which provides feedback to students with how they are doing in a course. Advisors are also able to see this data. It allows immediate feedback to students and advisors right away.  This might take the place of FEEDBACK that arrives too late (most often after the 8th week of classes).  Discussion followed about concerns and benefits of its use. We concluded we should have a more in-depth discussion of its use next semester.
Mike: Asked for other official business that we could take on as a committee we should look at next semester

Judy: would like to discuss the options EduCat has for ability to track information from semester to semester – beyond 2 years – how flexible can it be as we go forward?
Adjourned 1:03pm
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